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CORPORATE GOVERNANCE
The Company is committed to maintaining a high standard of corporate governance with a
view to enhancing the management of the Company as well as preserving the interests of the
shareholders as a whole. The Board of Directors is of the view that, during the period under
review, the Company has met the code provisions set out in the Code on Corporate
Governance Practices contained in Appendix 14 of The Rules Governing the Listing of
Securities on the Stock Exchange (the “Listing Rules”).

MODEL CODE FOR SECURITIES TRANSACTIONS BY DIRECTORS
The Company has adopted a code of conduct regarding securities transactions by Directors
(the “Code”) on terms no less exacting than the required standard contained in the Model
Code for Securities Transactions by Directors of Listed Issuers (the “Model Code”) as set out
in Appendix 10 of the Listing Rules. All Directors have confirmed, following specific enquiries
by the Company, that they have fully complied with the required standard set out in the
Model Code and the Code throughout the period under review.

COMPLIANCE WITH THE WRITTEN GUIDELINES FOR SECURITIES
TRANSACTIONS BY THE RELEVANT EMPLOYEES OF THE COMPANY
The Company has established written guidelines for the relevant employees of the Company
(the “Relevant Employees”) in respect of their dealings in the securities of the Company (the
“Written Guidelines”) on terms no less exacting than the required standard set out in the
Model Code. For this purpose, “Relevant Employee” includes any employee of the Company
or a director or employee of a subsidiary or holding company of the Company who, because
of such office or employment, is likely to be in possession of unpublished price sensitive
information in relation to the Company or its securities. Having made specific enquiry of the
Relevant Employees, the Relevant Employees confirmed that they have complied with the
required standard set out in the Model Code and the Written Guidelines throughout the
period under review.
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